
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FILE NO.: 3738.00 

 

Matt Bestland    December 14, 2015 

President 

Bestland Air Ltd.  

Box 179 

Starbuck, MB R0G 2P0 

 

Dear Mr. Bestland: 

 

Re: Notice of Alteration – Legal Name Change - Bestland Air Ltd. (formerly Viterra Inc.) 

 

 This will acknowledge receipt of your letter dated April 13, 2015, regarding a notice of alteration 

filed for Environment Act Licence No. 1794 R, issued to Viterra Inc. on February 13, 2013, regarding the 

recent change in ownership for the facility. 

 

Specifically, the proposed alteration request was to inform of the corporate change of name to 

Bestland Air Ltd.  The Environmental Approvals Branch has processed this request as a minor alteration 

to Environment Act Licence No. 1794 R pursuant to clause 14(2) of The Environment Act.  It has been 

determined that the potential environmental effects from upgrades are insignificant and can be 

accommodated by the existing limits, terms and conditions of Environment Act Licence No. 1794 R.  

 

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Ms. Krystal Penner of this office at (204) 

945-7107. For any operational issues please contact the Regional Supervisor - Yvonne Hawryliuk at (204) 

726-6565. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

“original signed by” 

 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

 

 

c: Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley/Yvonne Hawryliuk,- Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 

Branch 

 Public Registries 

 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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